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State	Representatives	Call	on	Federal	Government	to	Hold	Mexico	Accountable	for	Withholding	

Water	from	Rio	Grande	Valley 

May 6, 2020 (BROWNSVILLE, Texas) - Water suppliers in the Rio Grande Valley are at risk of running out of water by early 
June due to the failure of the Mexican government to deliver water to the United States as required by the 1944 Water 
Treaty with Mexico.  

Irrigation District #9, which supplies water for the cities of Weslaco, Mercedes, Elsa, Edcouch and La Villa through the 
North Alamo Water Supply Corporation, is currently at 38% capacity. The North Alamo Water Supply Corporation, which 
supplies potable water for rural and semi-urban areas of Hidalgo, Cameron and Willacy counties, is actively looking for 
emergency water supplies to supplant water that should be supplied by water deliveries from Mexico on the Rio Grande. 
The cost of any emergency water supplies will be passed onto ratepayers. 

Irrigation districts and municipal water suppliers rely on Mexico releasing water from tributaries of the Rio Grande that 
originate on its side of the border into Lake Falcon and Lake Amistad for use by United States farmers, residents, and 
businesses.  In return, the United States supplies a large volume of water to Mexico from the Colorado River which runs 
through the western United States before it reaches Mexico, where it supports the rich agricultural region of Mexicali. 
This international water sharing agreement is known as the 1944 Water Treaty.  

State Representative Eddie Lucio III (D-Brownsville) and State Representative Lyle Larson (R-San Antonio), who chairs the 
House committee charged with overseeing water issues, are calling on federal officials to change the government's policy 
towards the application of the treaty.  "The government in Mexico is making political decisions that have severe economic 
consequences for our region," said Rep. Lucio. "It is unconscionable that the federal government allows abuses by Mexico 
to occur decade after decade at the expense of residents and growers in the Rio Grande Valley. My constituents are 
subsidizing the agriculture economy on the other side of the border." 

While the United States has gone to great lengths to annually deliver its water obligation to Mexico in the west, Mexico 
has made a habit of withholding water it owes to the United States on the Rio Grande, instead hoping that a large rain 
event will saturate the river system to make up the water shortage. 

"It's time for the federal government to enforce the reciprocal water exchange built into the treaty as envisioned by its 
authors," said Rep. Larson. "Mexico must know that water releases will not be made from the Colorado River if they do 
not make releases into the Rio Grande. There must be a change in policy at the federal level to look at the treaty holistically 
and enforce consequences if either country is non-compliant." 
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